From: sarah sandhu

Sent: 15 November 2021 13:04
To: Local Plan

Subject: Local planning objection

To whom it may concern

| am strongly objecting to the new local plan along with over 3000 other local people. No consideration has
been given to people that are living in South Warrington. Already surrounded by traffic pollution from two
major motorways - the M56 and M6 these proposals will add to the pollution and the ill health of the local
population, increasing respiratory conditions such as asthma and COPD. The thought of another 4200 and
an additional commercial development will be catastrophic for the health of the local population and will
increase and already congested area. The population in this area do not travel to work by walking, cycling
and to be honest cannot use local transport due to the recent cuts on the bus service (unable to get a bus
to Appleton or Stretton past 5.30pm is absolutely absurd!). Therefore another 4200 homes will just add to
an already serious problem.

So not just the risk to the health of the population and increased traffic congestion but to even consider
building on green belt land is just devastating. There is plenty of land available to build on that is NOT
greenbelt. Why on earth would you want to destroy our greenbelt is beyond me. The residents have
chosen this area carefully, to live in a semi rural area and then you want to come along and destroy it all. It
is just not acceptable at all.

The junction at the Cat and Lion pub is already very heavily congested.... The proposals for additional
houses by Miller Homes at the greenland adjacent to The Park Royal Hotel will just add to all the problems
regarding the traffic. It now takes at least 1/2 hour to get down to Stockton Heath due to the congestion
down London Road into the village.

| would appreciate it if you could reconsider these plans as a matter of urgency.

Dr Harjinder Sandhu
Stretton





